August 21, 2018

     
The August 21, 2018 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Devine, Greathouse, Beccue, Schultz, Nystrom. 

Trustees absent: Crawford.
    
 Also physically present: Chief Weseloh, Supt. of Public Works Schopp, Attorney Gronewold, John Hanning.

Haning addressed the board and stated that he is here to discuss issues regarding the crosswalk at Johnson Heights. Chief Weseloh and Schopp have researched various options and continue to do so.  Keneipp briefly discussed the School Safe Route Grant that may be an option.  This is being looked into, as well.  Haning pointed out his concerns with the amount of traffic on Stringtown that the children must cross through and the fact that most cars are beginning to accelerate at this particular area.  Schopp stated that he has looked into traffic lights.  There is also a concern with farm equipment traveling through here.  A sidewalk through there is most likely not an option and a bike path would not be any safer.  Haning also inquired as to whether parents should direct their children to walk on the street, sidewalk or grass.  The fact that Darnall Estates doesn’t have any sidewalks is also a concern.  Various options are being discussed and reviewed.  The second issue Haning wished to address is the safety concerns for the lot located on the North end of town at Huffman Farm Supply.  Many pedestrians walk through the lot traveling back and forth to Caseys.  There is large equipment, trucks and semis being operated in this lot and it is difficult to see people walking through the area.  Haning is worried that a child may be injured.  He would like to put a fence along the property line between his lot and Caseys, as well as along the 122 highway.  The 4’ height requirement would be complied with as he does not want to cause an obstruction of view for traffic at the corner. Haning is willing to fund the fence but would appreciate any assistance the Village might be willing to provide. He will be in to apply for a fence permit. Schopp stated that the School Safe Route Grant has to be in by November and there is a significant amount of red tape.  He has been in contact with an engineer that has experience with these projects and would like to use him.  Haning and Schopp both agreed that any extra signage in the area would be an added bonus. There was brief discussion regarding different sign and light options.  Haning left the board with a question: What would you do if the accident had already happened?  Whatever that answer is, act now.

Haning exited.


A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Greathouse to Approve the 08/07/18 Board Meeting Minutes. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Greathouse, Beccue, Schultz, Nystrom. Nayes: None. Gronewold inquired about the resignation of the previous Treasurer.  Mugler commented that it was due to the time commitment.

Chief Weseloh addressed the board. He provided the September patrol schedule. Weseloh stated that the Police Department will be borrowing a speed cart next week.  This will be placed on the South end of town.  There may be multiple modes that can be used.  The Senior Safe Driving Program will be starting.  This program is offered every two years and there have been reservations coming in.  DARE starts next week at Olympia West and Havana next week.  Weseloh commented on Family and First Responder Appreciation Day and that things were moving along. Weseloh met with Rusty Richards at Minier Christian Church regarding a church safety presentation.  They are hoping to have details worked out by September.  This will be a main focus and will be community wide.  The Police Department will be participating in the Pink Patch Project in support of breast cancer awareness.  The Department will be wearing the patches as well as selling them for fundraisers.  There has been a very positive community response to this program elsewhere.  

Officer Brammeier will be conducting CPR training in September.


The 2013 squad car had an electrical issue.  It is at Mike Murphy Ford.  Two AED’s previously purchased through a grant in 2001 will become obsolete by the end of the year. Replacements will be necessary. More information will be provided to make sure that units are compatible.  The laptop in the 2013 vehicle is also down.  The replacement keyboard will be donated at no expense.


Minier Christian Church will be upgrading their structure for safety measures. They are also interested in a hire back program.  They would like to explore the option of having an officer in uniform in a squad car during their Sunday service.  The wage for this service would be paid by MCC.  There are many ways to go about this arrangement.  There was a brief discussion on the various areas/organizations that are frequently requesting police presence now.  Simply seeing law enforcement present can often times be a deterrent.

Schopp addressed the board.  

Another water leak was found in Johnson Heights.  Schopp addressed some concerns with the way the sidewalks were poured and the location of the water mains that were installed when the subdivision was built.  He feels that there were some engineering issues that can be avoided in the future.  Public Works has been pouring more walking trail at Westside Park, hauling sand, and collecting water samples.  The big dump truck has been repaired.  The bill was approximately $4500.00.  Stage II Chlorine Bi-product Samples were done.  This is an annual read and our results were good.  There was brief discussion on park progress and Robert Cremeens will be asked to come in for an update.

The Kiwanis Club met and considered a permanent cover for the bandstand.  This may possibly be funded by a Community Project or Fundraiser.


A motion was made by Schultz and seconded by Devine to Approve the Appointment of Robin Talley as Village Treasurer for the Village of Minier. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Greathouse, Beccue, Schultz, Nystrom. Nayes: None.

The Clerk reported that the medical condition of an employee’s spouse was much improved.  She briefed the board on the audit proceedings and a software update that they recommended.


The Kiwanis Club discussed Corn Daze at their last meeting.  There is not enough shade at the new park to hold the even there yet.  They are hoping to build up the event over two days next year.  Keneipp commended the Fire Department on their school bus extrication training. 

Gronewold had nothing to report, but will look into the sidewalk addition and whether or not the Village would be exposed to any liability with this. The main concern being that the proposed sidewalk would not be connected to a current sidewalk.  There was also discussion regarding a Right of Way Dedication from current property owners.

A motion to adjourn at 8:50 p.m was made by Beccue and seconded by Greathouse. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Greathouse, Beccue, Schultz, Nystrom. Nayes: None.
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk   
